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              DIARY DATES                        Principal Pen  

 

 

Student leaders 
Congratulations to our 2020 School Captains, School Vice Captains, House Captains, 
Art Captains, STEM Captains, Sports Captains and Maintenance Managers on their 
leadership position. At the last assembly these students received their leadership 
badges at our Pledge Ceremony.  
 

 

 
 
Professional Practice Days 
In the Government agreement there is a provision for teachers to be released from 
their teaching duties one day a term to improve their professional practice. We 
cover the teachers with CRTs.  
Our school is also part of the Professional Learning Communities (PLC) Program. 
PLCs are a proven way for schools to increase student learning by creating a culture 
that is:  focused on continuous improvement by linking the learning needs of students 
with the professional learning and practice of teachers  committed to evidenced based decision making and professionalism  driven by collaborative expertise. 
All our PLC Instructional Leaders – Matt Hodgson, Robert Tolliday, Claire Mutschler 
and Brenton Adams will be attending some professional learning on their leadership 
role during the term. Brenton Adams, as our PLC Coordinator, is also released weekly 
to attend all meetings.  
 
Breakfast Club 
Our school has been invited to participate in the Breakfast Club program at our 
school funded by DET and Foodbank Victoria.  I spoke to another school at the end 
of last week and was told that this program is really worthwhile. They run their 
breakfast Club from 8.30am to 8.50am for any children that would like to attend 
(even if they have already had breakfast). More information soon.  
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Friday, 21st February 
Prep 2020 Family Barbecue 

 

Monday, 24th February 
Online ordering for sibling 

photos close 
 

Interview Bookings open at 
9.00am – Grades 1 to 6 

 

Tuesday, 25th February 
School Photos  

 

Wednesday 26th  February 
Grade Prep Assessment Days 

 

Friday, 28th February 
Interview Bookings close at 

3.30pm – Grades 1 to 6 
 

Monday, 2nd March 
Getting to Know You Interviews 
3.50pm to 6.00pm – Grades 1-6 

 

Tuesday, 3rd March 
Getting to Know You Interviews 
3.50pm to 4.50pm – Grades 1-6 

 

District Swimming for selected 
students 

 

Monday, 9th March 
Public Holiday – Labour Day 

 

Wednesday, 11th March 
Divisional Swimming for 

selected students via District 
 

Tuesday, 17th March 
GRIP Conference for Student 

Leaders 
 

Friday, 20th March 
Last day for Beanie orders 

 

Wednesday, 25th March 
House Athletics for Grades 3 to 

6 students 
 

Friday, 27th March 
End of Term 1 
2.30pm finish 
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School Council 
Last week nominations were called for School Council. Thank you to Shelley Wylie, Georgia Uhlhorn and Rachel Brightwell 
for nominating for Council for 2020 – 2022. Council is an excellent opportunity for parents to learn about what is 
happening around the school. You do not need to have any experience to be on Council. If anyone else would like to be 
on Council we have one vacancy. Please contact the office or come and see me for more information.  
 
School Uniform 
Attached to the newsletter this week is the Student Uniform Policy. It is expected that the students wear what is listed in 
this policy. A reminder that stretchy skorts are not part of the uniform and ribbons/scrunchies need to be navy blue, 
yellow, or white. Hair ties can also be black. 
 
Connie vanderVoort    
Principal. 
 
Qkr! Payments & Permission Notices for Excursions/Activities/Incursions 
 

Exciting news for the environment.  We are going paperless for Permission Notices.  All permission notices from 
now on will be attached to the Qkr! payment app.  You must complete the permission notice first otherwise 
you will be unable to make payment for the activities/excursions/incursions.  Please contact me if you have any 
queries regarding our new system. 
 
Lorraine Woodward, 
Business Manager. 
 
SCHOOL  BEANIES 
We are excited to announce that we are now taking orders for NWNPS beanies. 

The beanies are available to order via Qkr! for $20 each. Orders close on Friday, 20th March. It 
is expected the beanies will be delivered to school early Term 2. 

Footy Tipping 
AFL footy tipping is back again for the 2020 season. The competition will be run online through the website 
www.footytips.com.au as it was in 2019. Prizes will be in the form of AFL store vouchers. 

Money raised from the footy tipping will go towards new equipment for the school.   

 

Please see Qkr! for details and sign up process. 

School Photos 
• Photo envelopes were distributed last Thursday.  Sibling photo envelopes are available from our school office.   
• Photo instructions are included in this newsletter. 
• Please ensure that your children are in correct school uniform on photo day. 
• Please make sure that your children arrive on time as the photographers will start at 9.00am and if your child is late 

they will not take the class photo again. 
• Online Sibling Photo orders close on 24th February. 
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NARRE WARREN NORTH PRIMARY SCHOOL   
 
 

Student Dress Code Policy 
 

RATIONALE  
Narre Warren North Primary School is committed to child safety and establishing and maintaining child safe and 
child friendly environments where all children are valued and feel safe. We have zero tolerance of child abuse, 
and all allegations and safety concerns will be treated very seriously and consistently through our policies and 
procedures.   
 
School uniform readily identifies students as belonging to our school community. 
 
A uniform dress code reinforces in students a pride in their own appearance, instils recognition of themselves as 
an integral part of the school community, and assists in developing pride in representing their school.  Issues of 
equality, health and safety, and expense are also factors that contribute to the establishment of the Dress Code.   
PURPOSE OF THE POLICY 
To promote equality amongst all students 

To further develop a sense of pride in, and identification with our school 

To provide durable clothing that is cost effective, practical for our school environment and is aligned with our 

school Sun Smart Policy. 

To maintain and enhance the positive image of the school in the community  
 

GUIDELINES FOR ACTION 
1. A Dress Code Policy shall be maintained that provides choice for the students, allows for students to 

safely engage in the many varied school activities and caters for the financial constraints of families. 
 

2. All students in Prep to Year 6 adhere to the School’s Dress Code Policy. 
 

3. The Dress Code Policy applies during school hours and when students are on school excursions or sporting 
activities (unless otherwise permitted by the Principal). Students not in full uniform may not be able to 
attend excursions.  

 
4. The wearing of ‘sun-smart’ hats is compulsory from September to the end of April. Hats are not to be 

worn inside. 
 

5. The Student Dress Code will be published in the newsletter at the start of each year. 
 

6. The Principal is responsible for implementation of the Student Dress Code Policy.   
 

7. The only logo permitted on all clothing is the school logo. 
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The ‘Student Dress Code’ consists of the following items: 
 
WHOLE SCHOOL     
Navy polo shirt with logo – short or long sleeve  
Navy shorts, pants or tracksuit pants    
Navy crew necked windcheater with logo    
Navy bomber jacket with logo     
Wide brimmed hat with logo – navy or gold    
Tracksuit – open legged/cuffed 
       
OPTIONAL   
Full zip navy polar fleece jacket with embroidered school logo 
Navy polar fleece jacket with school logo 
Polar sleeve vest with school logo 
Waterproof spray jacket with logo 
Navy scarf 
School bag with logo 
Navy tights 
Navy or white socks – no logo 
Navy beanie with no logo 
Gold or navy skivvy (to be worn under pinafore/tops) 
House coloured TShirt with school logo and House name on the back. 
Girls’ navy skorts/culottes (above the knee) 
Blue and white gingham dress 
Navy bootleg pants 
Navy detachable pinafore/winter tunic 
 

Please note: leggings, navy skirts, sport nylon skorts and hoodies are not part of the school uniform and must 
not be worn. 
 

Optional Wear – Year 6 Jacket (for current year, as approved by the Principal), to be worn by Year 6 students 
only. 
 

Wide brimmed hats – September to April - all students in Prep to Year 6 are required to wear a hat.  From 1st 
May – 31st August, beanies are permitted. These are not to be worn inside.  Beanies must be navy. 
All headwear, e.g. clips, headbands, etc. must be in school colours. 
Baseball caps are not permitted 
 

Eyes - Sunglasses are able to be worn at own risk. 
 

Jewellery - Stud earrings and sleepers worn in the ears, plus watches, are the only acceptable jewellery, e.g. large 
hoops and earrings that dangle from the ear may not be worn, for safety reasons 
 

Cosmetics – Cosmetics may not be worn at school, unless for designated occasions, with the approval of the 
Principal. 
 

Shoes - Shoes are to have enclosed toes. Runners or school shoes are permitted 
 

Hair – Hair that is shoulder length or longer is to be tied back. 
 

Reviewed: May 2016     
Ratified by School Council: 14th June 2016 
Updated and approved by School Council: 19th July 2016 
Updated: 9th March 2017 
Approved by School Council: 14th March 2017 
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Sporting Achievements 
Congratulations to Oscar W and Max W on their supporting achievements at the Gippsland Regions track and field 

competition last weekend.   
Oscar came 2nd in the Under 9 boys 70m walk and Max came 1st in both the Under 11 boys 200m and 400m 

events. Both boys will qualify for the State championships to be held in March.  
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